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First Sunday of Lent 
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(continued on page 3) 

On the Lenten Journey  

+ In the first reading, having saved Noah and all who had been on the ark, God        
establishes his covenant with Noah and his descendants after him.  As a sign of this 
covenant, God placed the rainbow in the clouds. 
     Saint Peter says that Jesus suffered for us that He might lead us to God.  That’s the 
good news of the Gospel – the doors to salvation in heaven have been opened to us! 
     Today’s Scripture passage about Jesus’ 40 days in the desert is from Mark’s Gospel, 
and it is far shorter than that in Matthew or Luke.  Mark focuses less on the          
temptations themselves and ends with the heart of the New Testament message:  
Jesus says, this is the time of fulfillment.  The kingdom of God is at hand.  Repent, and 
believe in the gospel.  Jesus’ time in the desert was one of preparation for his         
ministry.  We can prepare during Lent for the upcoming Paschal Mystery by thinking 
of three questions. 
     First, how have we been saved by God already in our lives?  Are there times of trial 
from which we’ve been delivered?  It’s so easy to see only what’s in front of us, and 
the sufferings of the moment.  Reflect back on years gone by and actively look for 
ways that God has delivered us.  This should serve to deepen our trust in God. 
      Second, how have we been led to God?  How have we been blessed, and saved?  
What methods of prayer brought us closest to Him?  Take those lessons and take   
advantage of them this Lent.  Put them to use this Lent so that we can more clearly 
listen to what the Lord is saying to us.     
     And the third question, how might we best follow the Lord into the desert?        
Perhaps focusing on all the penitential practices of the season might be a way to open 
our hearts to the Kingdom.  The Kingdom, having been rooted in our hearts, enables 
us to bring it to others.   
     As we enter this holy season and make efforts to receive Jesus in the Eucharist, let 
us be open to the graces, blessings and challenges that come – and use them to bring 
us all ever closer to the Lord! 
 

+I want to thank everyone for their generosity in continuing to support our St. An-
drew Parish family!  Your stewardship and sharing have helped us stay basically “on 
track.”  We’ve been able to return everyone on staff to their full salary amounts.  We 
are looking to increase our monthly tithing.  We continue to receive donations/
pledges to our 2020 CSA (by the way, we have received $518,613 so far against our 
target of $302,657, giving us a potential refund of $215,956.).  Your sacrifices have 
been most welcomed during this time of pandemic! 
     Speaking of staff, we have been able to hire a new Christian Service minister/
coordinator to fill the position vacated by Sam Jennings.  His name is Mr. Drew Peters.  
He and his family live in the Lake Orion area, but I will let him tell you more about 
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Weekend 
Masses:   Saturday  5:00 pm 
   Sunday    8:00 am, 12:00 pm, 5:00 pm 
 
Reconciliation: Saturdays   3:30 pm 

Weekday 
Masses:   9:00 am             Rosary:   8:30 am 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy:   after Mass 
 
Anointing of the Sick 
please contact the Parish Office 248.651.7486  

Councils 
Parish Council                    Finance Council Mr. Peter deSteiger 248.651.3322 
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Christian Service Mrs Diane Bubnar 248.650.0259   Mrs. Mary Ann Ranger 248.321.1014 
Faith Formation Ms. Tina Howell  248.202.7608  
Parish Life Mr. Evan Reynolds   248.656.8396   Mrs. Barbara Mihalic 248.608.1472 
Stewardship Mrs. Linda Maccarone 586-292-5840 
Worship  Mr. Gary Putz  248.652.2275   Mr. Dean Holefca  248.652.7223 
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PAV Rep  Mrs. Mary Adesko 248.689.8160    
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On The Journey (continued from page 1) 

 

First Sunday in Lent 
 

Baptism and repentance is the common theme in today’s Scripture passages. In Genesis, God establishes a covenant with Noah 

and his descendants: that never again shall all bodily creatures be destroyed by the waters of a flood. St. Peter, in his First Letter, 

references this story of Noah and the flood. He states: … Eight in all, were saved through water. This prefigured baptism, which 
saves you now. The Sacrament of Baptism forgives sin and calls us to discipleship in Christ, our Lord and Savior. Baptism is the 
“gateway” to all of the sacraments. At the Easter Vigil and Easter Sunday Masses, we strengthen this discipleship by renewing our 
baptismal promises, vowing to reject Satan, his empty promises, and the glamour of evil in our lives. In St. Mark’s Gospel, the 

evangelist tells how Jesus remained in the desert for forty days, tempted by Satan. We know Jesus was successful in resisting this 

temptation. May we seek the Lord’s grace in times of weakness so we, too, can avoid temptation that leads to sin. During this Len-
ten season, participate in the Sacrament of Reconciliation to prepare yourself for the Risen Christ.  

himself as the weeks of Lent unfold.  Drew started with us on Ash Wednesday of this past week.  I want to thank Christopher 
Kasperek and other staff members who have been helping out in various ways during the time of this position being vacant. 
 

+Last weekend, those of you who use the east entrance to the church encountered some leaks that became apparent due to the 
snow, cold, and freeze/thaw cycle on the roof over that vestibule.  Some patch work was done Sunday afternoon, with further 
work planned for this past week (but given the snow, I can’t say for sure right now how much was done.)  In brief, it appears that 
the problem is stemming from the older roof section over the little lobby space that’s in the original church building, as it meets up 
with the new addition.  By the time you are reading this, I hope the issue is resolved. 
 

+Thanks to all who participated in the Red Cross Blood Drive last Sunday.  The Red Cross is in a serious need for donations, so for 
those who donated (or tried to donate), my gratitude for your efforts!  Thanks too to those who helped this past weekend. 
 

+This weekend we congratulate those individuals on the journey of faith through RCIA as they experience the “Rite of Sending” at 
Mass this Saturday.  This ritual acknowledges their strong desire to complete their entrance into the Church, and they are “sent” 
to the Cathedral of the Most Blessed Sacrament to express that desire to the Archbishop (or one of his representatives/ auxiliary 
bishops).  I encourage the parish to continue to pray for these individuals, as we all look forward to having them immersed in the 
sacraments of full initiation at the Easter Vigil! 

+I have not had too many inquiries about the Sunday/Holy Day mass obligation guidelines that were issued last week.  We on staff 
are reviewing what changes (if any) we can make to our schedules, etc., as a result of the new directives.   We will keep you      
posted.  But one key point I must make is to remind everyone attending church that you are required to wear a mask (over the 
mouth and nose, please!).  If not for yourself, please understand that it is for the benefit of all those around you! 
     I have asked that the same article be placed in today’s bulletin, so you can cut it out and keep it for ready reference.  It is quite 
straight-forward, but should you have any questions, please contact one the priests at the office or after Mass.   
 

+May our Lenten journeys be filled with grace upon grace!  Let us remember to pray for one another, and help those in need 
whenever and wherever it is feasible and safe.  May our practices of prayer, fasting and almsgiving help us to grow in our          
understanding of the things that are truly important in life, and in our faith relationship with the Lord.  You have my promise to 
keep you all in my prayers – I ask that you do the same with me in yours!  (Last Tuesday was another infusion day - #5 so far.)  God 
bless you all! 
 

        -Msgr. Mike (with thoughts from  
        FAITH Catholic Publishing) 



 

Worship 4 
From Ashes to Easter: The 3 Pillars of Lent 

Join us for three evenings of prayer, reflection, and 
song focusing on the traditional Lenten practices of 
prayer, fasting, and almsgiving. We will listen to the 
Word of God and reflect on Church teaching while giv-
ing praise to God in song. 

Wednesday Evening 7:00pm 

St. Andrew Catholic Church  

Covid practices will be followed. All are asked to wear 
a mask and maintain social distance. 

February 24 – Prayer 

What is prayer? What does scripture say about prayer? 
Why do we focus more on prayer in Lent? 

March 10 – Fasting 

What does fasting look like in scripture? Is fasting only 
from Food or is it something more? 

March 24 - Almsgiving 

What does it mean to give Alms? Is it just a Catholic 
thing? What significance does it have for us? 

3 Pillar Thoughts 
In keeping with the Lenten practices, here are some 
possible ideas to consider: 

Prayer: Increase or improve your prayer life by beginning 
a new prayer practice: spend more time reading Sacred 
Scripture, or consider participating in the Stations of the 
Cross. Work to build your relationship with God. 

Fasting: Be gracious as you continue to follow COVID-19 
safety protocols. Fast from complaining about restrictions, 
and, instead, out of Christian charity, find the joy in serving 
one another by following safety protocols.  

Almsgiving: Call someone you know who is lonely or 
grieving and give of your time. Make simpler meals, and fill 
your rice bowl so that others can be fed. Act to serve      
others and share your blessings. 

Outdoor Stations of the Cross 

at the Capuchin Retreat Center  

All Ages Welcome 

Sundays in Lent  
(February 21, 28;  

March 7, 14, 21, 28) 

3:00 P.M. 
Join us for an outdoor Stations of the Cross prayer   
service.  We will walk the paved path around the     

Stations of the Cross using scripture and hymns as we 
pray.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This program takes place outside behind the  
Capuchin Retreat Center 
62460 Mt. Vernon Road 
Washington, MI  48094  

No registration is required.   Please dress according to 
the weather.  You must wear a mask to attend this 

prayer service.  There will be Lenten prayer reflections 
to take home after the service to assist you as you 

continue your Lenten journey.   

 

 Donations are always appreciated.   

 

Call the Capuchin Retreat Center with 
any questions: 248-651-4826  



 

5 Worship / Adult Faith Formation 

Rite of Christian Initiation 
A Time For Reflection and Conversion 

Lent is a unique time for those involved in the RCIA process. Beginning with Rite of Election at the Blessed 

Sacrament Cathedral on February 20th, our Catechumen (Leasa, Tad, Richard), Candidate (Jennifer), and 

those preparing for the Sacraments of Confirmation (Linda, Alexandra, Dominica, Joseph, Matthew) will     

become immersed into a spiritual journey of prayer, preparation, and purification leading to full initiation at the 

Easter Vigil.  

Please hold them in prayer and offer your support over these coming weeks so at the Easter Vigil they will 

celebrate their sacraments within a community that truly encounters, and is a witness to the living Christ. 

 



 

Archdiocese of Detroit 6 
 

The general obligation to attend Mass on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation 

(including the anticipatory Mass at 4:00pm or later on the previous day) is to be            

reinstated in the Archdiocese of Detroit effective Saturday, March 13, 2021.  

Considering the grave obligation we have of being physically present with our brothers 

and sisters at Mass on Sunday and Holy Days of Obligation for the Eucharist, each of us 

is asked to make a good and sincere judgement as to whether these circumstances     

apply or not. Where doubt or confusion persists, consult any priest for clarity.  

While the general dispensation is removed, there are specific instances where the              

dispensation will continue, as well as those circumstances where there is no obligation in the first place. 

One does not have an obligation to attend Mass on Sunday in the following circumstances:  

 

1. You are ill or your health condition would be significantly compromised if you were to contract a            

communicable illness (i.e., you have underlying conditions or are in a high-risk category). Please use the   

dispensation and do not attend Mass.  

2. You exhibit flu-like symptoms. Please use the dispensation and do not attend Mass.  

3. You have good reason to think you might be asymptomatic of a contagious illness (e.g., you were in recent 

contact with someone who tested positive for a contagious illness such as COVID or influenza). Please use 

the dispensation and do not attend Mass.  

4. You care for the sick, homebound, or infirmed.  

5. You are pregnant.  

6. Those 65 years of age or older (per the CDC’s recommendation of high-risk individuals).  

7. You cannot attend Mass through no fault of your own (e.g., no Mass is offered, you are infirmed, or, while 

wanting to go, you are prevented for some reason you cannot control (e.g., your ride did not show up, the 

church was at capacity)).  

8. If you have significant fear or anxiety of becoming ill by being at Mass.  

 

For questions about the application of any of these, please contact your pastor / parish priest.  

These categories will be reviewed in due course and revised as needed.  

Those within categories #1-8 above must still observe the Lord’s Day and are encouraged to spend time in 

prayer on Sunday, meditating on the Lord’s passion, death and resurrection; an excellent way to do this is 

through participating in a broadcast of the Sunday Mass.  



 

7 Faith Formation 

CONFIRMATION                                                                                                                 

PREPARATION 

The first meeting for Confirma-

tion Prep is a Virtual Parent Orientation which is 

available on our parish website. This meeting is 

a requirement and will outline the plan for your 

teen’s journey toward Confirmation.                                                         

If you have not already signed up for the Confir-

mation  REMIND, please text @CONA-L to 81010 

or @CONM-Z to 81010.        

The first Teen Prep  meetings will be in March. 

Sunday, March 7, 3:30-5pm                                                      

Thursday, March 11, 7-8:30pm  or                                                     

Saturday, March 13, 10:30am-noon.                                            

Please chose ONE, using Sign-Up Genius on our 

website.   

Adult volunteers are needed for table discus-

sion leaders. Sing-Up Genius will be posted for 

that as well. This is a great way to model service! 

Thank you for your support.      

Maureen Schreffler, Director of Faith Formation                                                                              

Margaret Kozak, Youth Minister                                                  

Brenda Heughens, Middle School Coordinator 

Faith Formation                               

Families: 

Each Lent we offer our learn-

ers an opportunity to reach 

out in service to those in need. 

This year, we will be joining with the parish in 

providing some joy to families through the   

Easter Basket Outreach.  We will be collecting 

gifts cards in the amount of $25 to Kroger and 

Meijer, and also cash and checks. Gifts can be 

dropped off in church, the Religious Ed office, or 

parish office. Thank you! 

Lent is here. We can approach this season of praying, 

fasting and giving in many creative ways. The following 

may provide some inspiration for your journey.           

 ++++++++++++++++++++++++++                                               

Loyola Press has many on-line offerings from which 

to choose. Living Lent Daily has reflections to encour-

age us in these turbulent times, featuring authors such 

as Pope Francis and Cardinal Dolan. Arts & Faith—Lent 

uses beautiful, sacred art for a visual prayer experi-

ence. There are also Stations of the Cross, Family Activ-

ities, and Prayers. Find  these opportunities and 

more at www.loyolapress.com/catholic-resources/

liturgical-year/lent.  

  ++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Sign up for a free daily lent experience at Dynamic 

Catholic, because your body needs chocolate but 

your soul needs prayer. Go to 

www.dynamiccatholic.com and click on Lent. 

 +++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

FORMED.ORG offers Dr. Tim Gray’s “Led by the Spir-

it” Lenten daily reflections. If you haven’t already 

joined Formed , you can do so for free under the parish 

subscription  using code MTN7XD, for lent and more. 

 ++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Prepare your family for the weekend readings at          

52 Sundays.com. If you’re not already familiar with 

this great resource, lent is a good time to check it out.  

Along with the readings, you’ll find  saint connections, 

recipes and family activities. And it will extend beyond 

lent, throughout the entire year. 

 +++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

As you choose how to pray, fast and give this Lent, may 

all you do bring you closer to Jesus. 

Blessings, Maureen Schreffler                                                                                 

Director of Faith Formation 



 

Youth Ministry 8 



 

9 Holy Family Regional School 
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Lent 10 
Reconciliation 

 

Communal Reconciliation 
with  

Individual Absolution  
 

Tuesday, March 16, 2021 

7:00 pm 
at St. Irenaeus 

 

Individual Reconciliation 
 

Saturdays 
3:30 pm - 4:30 pm 

February 27 
March 6, 13, 20, 27 

 

Thursday, March 18 
9:45 - 10:45 am 

 

Tuesday, March 23 
4:00 - 5:00 pm 

 

Only 1 priest will be available for 
 Individual Reconciliation 

Eucharistic Exposition 

Fridays 
9:45  - 10:30 am 

Church 
 

February 19, 26 
March 5, 12, 19 

 
Friday, March 26 
9:45 am - 6:30 pm 

Church 

Stations of the Cross 

Wednesday Mornings  

following Mass 

 

February 24 

March  3, 10, 17, 24, 31 

 

Friday Evenings 

7:00 pm 
 

February 26 
March 5, 12, 19, 26 

 

 

@ St Irenaeus 
Mondays 

7:00  - 8:00 pm 
 

@ St Mary of the Hills 
Thursdays 

12:00  - 4:00 pm 



 

February 22 
Chair of St Peter 

1 Peter 5:1-4 
Matthew 16:13-19 

 
February 23 
St Polycarp 

Isaiah 55:10-11 
Matthew 6:7-15 

 
February 24 
Jonah 3:1-10 

Luke 11:29-32 
 

February 25 
Esther C:12, 14-16, 23-25 

Matthew 7:7-12 
 

February 26 
Ezekiel 18:21-28 
Matthew 5:20-26 

 
February 27 

Deuteronomy 26:16-19 
Matthew 5:43-48 

 
February 28 

Second Sunday of Lent 
Genesis 22:1-2, 9a, 10-13, 15-18 

Psalm 116 
Romans 8:31b-34 

Mark 9:2-10 

Readings for the  
Week of February 22 

TEMPORARY OFFICE HOURS 
 

We are answering phones  
as well as office visits  
by appointment only. 

 
Monday, Tuesday,  
Thursday & Friday 
 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

 
Wednesday 

11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
 

 

11  

UPCOMING MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Limited 250 
 

Weekdays 
Monday - Friday 

9:00 am 
Public & Livestream 

 
Weekend 
Saturday 
5:00 pm 

Public & Livestream 
 

Sunday 
8:00 am, 12:00 noon, 

5:00 pm 
 

Mass on weekends 
will be by reservations. 

Link available on  
Wednesday before. 

 
Remember, space is limited 

to 250 

James Fisher, 88 
 

Died on 
February 9, 2021 

 
Buried on 

February 15, 2021 

Henry Charnecki, 95 
 

Died on 
February 9, 2021 

 
Buried on 

February 18, 2021 

Doris Knoll, 94 
 

Died on 
February 14, 2021 

 
Buried on 

February 20, 2021 



 

Prayer Requests Mass Intentions for the Week of February 21 
 
SUNDAY  February 21, 2021 
  8:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
    

12:00 pm  Thomas Reckling   Family 
  Walter Gieselman  Fayle Family 
  Thomas Schervish  Maurice & Kathleen Berube 
  

  5:00 pm  For All Those Pursuing Vocations to the Priesthood and Religious Life 
 
MONDAY  February 22, 2021 
  9:00 am  Nancy & Joseph Grewe  Family 
  
TUESDAY  February 23, 2021 
  9:00 am  All Souls   Family 
 
WEDNESDAY  February 24, 2021 
  9:00 am  Michael & Julie O’Sullivan  The Ormacheas 
    
THURSDAY  February 25, 2021 
  9:00 am  Dr. Dale Propson   The Pulliam Family 
 
FRIDAY  February 26, 2021 
  9:00 am  Caterina Basile   Family 
  Nancy & Joseph Grewe  Family 
 
SATURDAY  February 27, 2021 
  5:00 pm   Walter Grabowski  Laura Schwind 
  Donald Jacobs, Sr.  Pauline Jacobs 
  Bernadette Jacobs  Pauline Jacobs 
  
SUNDAY  February 28, 2021 
  8:00 am  William Aloysius Petrick  Mary Jane Petrick 
    

12:00 pm  For the People of St Andrew 
  

  5:00 pm  Gary Dimitry   Family 
  

All men & women in the military  
& family members 

Shelby Dauch 
Jim Wals 

Beth Gryniewicz 
Alaina Smith 

Debbie Psotka 
David McKenzie 
Olivia Colston 
Chris Caughlin 

Theisen Whitman 
Doreen Douglin 
Kenneth Beattie 

Karen Elpers 
Thomas Dulapa 
Bomek Family 
Grace Byrnes 

Patricia Tousley 
Bill Woodhull 
Clare Fowler 

Franz Estereicher 
George Katanik 

Judy Cote 
Bill Zandi 

Valentina Carlesimo 
Jenny Markko 
Mike Helms 
Jerry Griffin 
Jim Fisher 

David Peaper 
Paul Adesko 

Cache Giacalone 
Frank Chaffee 

Msgr. Mike 
Noreen Finn 
Tom Maas 

Laurie Hasselwander 
Karen Ahearn 
Laura Keilman 

Jack Waters 
Scott Holland 

Sandra Brogger 
John Thompson 
Angie Sultana 

Richard Mikutis 
Catherine Hornung 

Helen Hawley 
Caterina Basile 
Kristin  Sutter 

Deborah Giacalone 
Cheryl Labes 
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